
 

MEMO 
 

TO: Citizens Advisory Traffic Commission 

 
FROM: Kevin Hottmann, PE, City Traffic Engineer 

Public Works Department 

 
DATE: December 18, 2019 

 
SUBJECT: Appeal of a Left-turn Restriction for Northbound Traffic on 12th Street SE 

at Cannon Street SE 

 
Issue 

 

Should the City remove the existing Left-Turn sign for northbound traffic on 12th Street SE at 

Cannon Street SE (Attachments A)?  

 

Background 

 

In November 2018, the City completed widening 12th Street SE by adding a second southbound 

lane.  In order to preserve two historic homes, the project was not able to widen the road enough 

to maintain a two-way left-turn lane on 12th Street SE at Cannon Street SE.   

 

The City placed a No Left-Turn sign on 12th Street SE at Cannon Street SE because vehicles 

wanting to make the left turn onto Cannon Street SE would have to stop in the only northbound 

through lane to make the turn.  The City was concerned this would result in blocked traffic and 

create a potential for rear-end crashes.  Northbound traffic on 12th Street SE destined for Cannon 

Street SE could continue north for one block and use McGilchrist Avenue SE to loop around 

back to Cannon Street SE (Attachment B). 

 

When the intersection was posted with the turn restriction, staff received an email from 

WaterLab Corp. regarding the turn restriction and the inconvenience for truck access to their 

business (Attachment C).  Staff decided to wait and let the restriction remain to determine if any 

issues with the restriction developed.  There have been no issues with the turn restriction in 

place. 

 

In the beginning of November 2019, staff received a letter from WaterLab Corp. officially 

requesting the restriction be removed (Attachment D). 

 

The City will post notice of the proposed Citizen Advisory Traffic Commission (CATC) hearing 

at the intersection from December 30, 2019, to January 7, 2020. 
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Existing Conditions 

 

12th Street SE is listed as a major arterial street within the Salem Transportation System Plan 

(Salem TSP). It is fully improved and varies in width from 60 feet at Fairview Avenue SE to 

48 feet at Cannon Street SE. 

 

Facts and Findings 

 

The CATC, under the authority of Salem Revised Code Chapter 5.030, is an advisory body for 

the Public Works Director and City Council on matters related to traffic and parking control. 

 

Staff posted a No Left-Turn sign on 12th Street SE at Cannon Street SE when the left-turn lane 

was removed for that turn. 

 

There is no data available regarding crashes prior to the installation of the No Left-Turn sign.  

Subsequent to the completion of the project and the restriction of the left turn, there are no 

reported crashes in this area. 

 

Staff Recommendation 

 

Staff recommends the turn restriction remain in place on 12th Street SE at Cannon Street SE.   

 

Attachments: 

A. Map of 12th Street SE at Cannon Street SE 

B. Aerial map of 12th Street SE at Cannon Street SE 

C. Email from WaterLab Corp 

D. Letter from WaterLab Corp 

cc: File 












